RECREATIONAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION OF CANADA
Chapter 85 General Meeting
Tuesday, 3 June 2008
Call to Order: at 1938 in the Delta Heritage Air Park Pilots' Briefing Room by President Tim Nicholas.
Executive Members Attending: Robin McNamara, Eric Munzer, Tim Nicholas, Bruce Prior, Rob Prior,
Alex Routh, Daniel Weinkam, Terry Wilshire
Guests: Welcome back Sig Welscher. Sig is a member, not a guest, but he spends his winters in Europe and we
see him only in the summer months.
Minutes: The May general meeting minutes were accepted.
Correspondence: None.
Treasurer: Carol didn't attend but sent the Chapter's financial status to Bruce for filing. Bruce reported our
financial assets total about $40,000.
Vice President: We need a work party to stack and secure the clubhouse building panels. Please come to the
Air Park at about noon on Saturday.
Membership: Rob reported the membership count now stands at ___ paid up or lifetime.
Library: No report, but Robin thinks she will need some help now that the library assets are temporarily stored
in the paintshop.
Buildings: Nothing to report other than the clubhouse situation (see below).
Chapter Aircraft: The Turbi flew more than 10 hours in May. It's running well. The radio replacement should
be installed in about 2 weeks.
RAAC: The Annual General Meeting in Winnipeg has been canceled. The escalating price of fuel ihas been
cited s one of the reasons. Terry had purchased tickets to attend; West Jet will levy a cancellation fee.
Buildings: Terry briefed the meeting on the clubhouse situation. We had intended to replace the floor with
another joist and plywood floor while temporarily supporting the walls and roof. The contractor, Hartnett
Construction, has on staff a master carpenter who once assembled and dismantled portable buildings like our
clubhouse. The carpenter had design drawings of our building and showed how it was held together and how it
could be taken apart to effect repairs. He suggested it would be faster and safer to dismantle it. It would take
little effort and would give us the opportunity to inspect and repair all components rather than just the floor. The
advice appeared sensible and the building was disassembled in half a day. With the building disassembled, it
was easier to install a concrete floor which would resist rot much better than wood. So forms were installed
around the perimeter and sand was brought in and leveled. Concrete was ordered for delivery on 3 June but on
27 May a Corporation of Delta building inspector visited the site and advised that the work needed a permit. On
29 May a Stop Work Order was posted by the Corporation so the concrete order was cancelled. Terry visited
city hall on the 29th and spoke to the inspection department people. They advised that work could proceed only
after an engineer's stamped drawings were submitted and only after a plumbing contractor was engaged for the
hookup. Hartnett Construction was asked to assess the feasibility of obtaining approved drawings. The
assessment is still underway. The GVRD's reaction to the events is still unknown, however the GVRD has
called a strategic planning meeting for 12 June which Tim, Terry and Bruce will attend.
Terry conducted a brainstorming session to consider alternatives and seek the members' opinions about the
possibilities and their consequences. He advised that the chosen alternative would have to accommodate COPA
Flight 5 and the Boundary Bay Flying Club as well as Chapter 85. He provided a suggested list of alternatives

on the blackboard and suggested that approval voting be tried (members could vote their approval for all
alternatives that were acceptable to them). The right hand column shows the results of the approval voting.

Figure 1. The Discussion Agenda and Approval Vote
Comments during discussion:
The paint shop isn't an attractive option and should be scratched.
The Pitts will be hard to sell at $43K. (A reference to Ray Brown's Pitts which is currently in the hangar next to
the Pilots Briefing Room).
Could the new Pitts owner be put at top of the hangar wait list?
We can't make decision without knowing more about the $250 K option.
Opt 6 not acceptable.
Opt 7 would be the default but is not preferred.
For Opt 4, could it revert to a hangar again?
For Opt 2, we would have little capital left for other air park refurbishment.
Non affiliates will ask why funds are being spent primarily on RAA/COPA/BBFC.
A new facility would be used no more than 10 days a month—is that justification for a new building?
In past brainstorming sessions there has been a general consensus that two important factors for a clubhouse
facility are that it has a food service and that it provides a good view of the air field activity.
Are there any local groups who could share our facility and thereby add to our goodwill in the community?
Who thinks we need a washroom in a meeting room facility?
If our clubhouse goes up again, how does RAA feel about BBFC sharing it?
Terry advised that we will consult with BBFC and COPA as we have done here with RAA. Non-affiliated
tenants will be advised later when more is known.

Figure 2. “Ground Zero!”
Fly-In: All those working on the Fly-In should meet at the Pilots Briefing Room after the Breakfast on Sunday
8 June.
Turn & Bank: Joan didn't attend. No report.
Programs: No program scheduled for tonight.
Old Business:
New Business:
Princeton will be hosting its First Annual Airport Appreciation day this weekend. Try to get there by 10 am
before the public shows up.
It was proposed to move the new RAA refrigerator to the Pilots Briefing Room since one is needed there and it
serves no purpose to leave it in the paintshop. There was no objection. The work party will move it on Saturday.
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 2045
.

